
©Wiltshire OPC Project/2025/Jenny Todd 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Salisbury Cricket Club Meeting 
 
A meeting of the members of this club was held on Thursday evening in the Council House, for the 
purpose of discussing the desirability of taking the lease of a field for the purpose of a cricket ground.  
Mr. J. Gerrish was unanimously called to the chair, and after some conversation, it was proposed by 
Mr. O. Kelsey, seconded by Mr. Shitter, and resolved unanimously, “That the present committee be 
authorised to negotiate for a lease of a suitable field, and take all necessary steps for adapting the 
same for the purposes of cricket.”  Some discussion then arose as to how the cost of laying a portion 
of a field with turf and other necessary expenses, which it was stated would amount to £30., was to be 
defrayed, and it was urged that, by small contributions from members and donations from the patrons 
of the game, the money could be soon got together. Votes of thanks to the Mayor for the use of the 
room and to the chairman having been passed, the meeting broke up. 
 
Salisbury and Winchester Journal, Saturday, 17 December 1870 
 
 
 


